CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

JUNE 18, 2012
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, June 18, 2012.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent was Council Member Joyce Storeby.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Rick Sele, and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Mayor Nerguson asked for any additions to the agenda.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
Rick Sele was in to discuss the Cenex project.  The clerk reported that Mike LaFrance with Widseth, Smith & Nolting will be assisting the city but was unable to attend the meeting.  The clerk asked if they could hold a special meeting on Monday, June 25, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. to discuss the project with Mr. LaFrance.  The council agreed to hold a special meeting and the clerk will post notice of the meeting.

The clerk reported one water shut off for the month.            
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the May 21, 2012 Minutes.

The council had open discussion.  Mosquito spraying will be on Tuesdays and Fridays.  The council would like to talk to the Maintenance Worker again regarding being on time, using the time clock and keeping the equipment and shop clean.  He will be asked to attend the next meeting.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to extend the Maintenance Worker’s probation period by six months until January.  There is still no word on help for the summer.  Erickson reported that the Dixon is still having problems and will need to be fixed.  The approaches to Riverside Street and Western Street were discussed again.  
The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  June Fire Department bills totaled $802.08.  The clerk reported one addition to the claims list for $267.50 to Office Max for community center supplies, office supplies and shop supplies.  Total claims were $9,278.93 for the month.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next special council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, June 25, 2012 to discuss the Cenex project. 
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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